

DRAFT INVERKIP AND WEMYSS BAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 3rd December 2020 via Zoom at 7.00pm

Present: Community Councillors:Paul Cassidy (Chair) Eileen Virtue (secretary), Helen Blackwell, Frances Cassidy (Treasurer), Peter Breslin

Apologies for absence: Stuart McMillan MSP, Cllr Rebecchi
In attendance:  Louise Harris, Allan Campbell, Alastair Montgomery 

2.  Welcome and Opening Remarks

Paul Cassidy, Chairperson, welcomed everyone to the meeting .
3. Minutes of the AGM held on the 6th June 2019 - the Minutes were proposed as accurate by Eileen Virtue and  seconded by Paul Cassidy.
4. Chairman’s Annual Report 
Paul Cassidy reviewed the Community Council work over the last year and thanked everyone for their support. In particular, the impact of the Covid 19 pandemic has led to challenging and new ways of working with virtual community council meetings. It has been business as usual as far as possible within the community council with regular discussions about the A78 junction in Inverkip as well as tackling the provision of a permanent crossing at the new Co Op in Wemyss Bay. There was a meeting facilitated by Stuart McMillan about anti social behaviour and the community council will engage with this topic again in the early Spring of 2020.
Paul thanked all local key workers especially the NHS and local shopkeepers. The way the two villages came together to help one another was praised.

Paul thanked all of the community councillors for their work over the past year in particular Eileen Virtue who manages the substantial in box.

5. Treasurer’s submission of Balance Sheet and Annual Accounts

Frances Cassidy, Treasurer, reported the following:

Opening balance at  1 April 2019
 
£ 
Closing  balance at 31 March 2020
£ 

The accounts were examined and signed and will be submitted to Inverclyde Council (for the attention of Legal Services).   

The Treasurer’s Report was proposed as accurate by Helen Blackwell and seconded by Eileen Virtue.    
6. Demit of current office bearers/election of office bearers
The Chair reminded the community council that our normal AGM is in June. With that in mind the community council agreed to carry on in their current roles until the next AGM in June 2020
.  

Office bearers duly agreed and confirmed by all present.  
A local resident from Inverkip, Louise Harris was co opted as a new Community Councillor. This was proposed by Paul Cassidy and seconded by Peter Breslin.
7. AOCB
There was no other business
8. The Chairperson thanked the other community councillors and members of the public for their support and attendance, and declared the Annual General Meeting closed at 7.20pm
Date of the next AGM: 10th June 2021

